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July 16, 2024 

MEADOWBROOK COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 

At 6:30 pm the President, Pam Bowe, called the meeting to order.  There were 8 
voting members in attendance and 4 nonmembers.  Mr. Henry Pollet, representing 
Councilmember Moore was in attendance. 

Approval of Minutes   Ms. Pederson asked if the driver of the car which ran into 
the community garden has been identified.  Mr. Pollet responded he would follow 
up with the Police Department to try to determine her identity.  A member noted 
Mr. Pollet’s name was misspelled once in the minutes and a correction was made.  
After motion made and seconded, the minutes of the May 14, 2024 meeting 
(which have been posted on the MCC website) were approved.   

New MCC Website   The President introduced the new proposed website which 
she hopes to have live soon.  In the new website there will be a place to find 
announcements about happenings in Meadowbrook.  She reviewed many other 
attributes of the new website and members provided feedback.  Members 
thanked her for her excellent work in creating the new website. 

Community Discussion   Mr. Bubelis volunteered to make more “A” boards to 
place around the neighborhood to advertise neighborhood events. 

In September the Council intends to resume work to obtain recognition of the 
former Nishitani plant nursery.  Mr. Keefe reported the Jane Addams swale work 
by SDOT will start soon.  In October, native plants will be planted in the newly 
constructed swale.    

Community Garden   The garden has installed an automatic watering system. 

Thornton Creek   The creek temperature is high as are the ecoli counts.   
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Meadowbrook Pond   Mr. Skurdal commented he would like the missing 
information signs around the pond replaced and the pond dredged.  Mr. Pollet 
replied he would follow up with the City on those two issues. 

Neighborhood News   Ms. Bunn reported a block watch group invited the Police 
prevention coordinator to speak.  The coordinator said the Police are too short 
staffed to come and make a report over matters such as stolen cars.  She 
suggested self- reporting to the Police website. 

The School District reported the elementary schools are only 2/3rds full so they 
will be closing some schools next year.  John Rogers will definitely open in 2025 
because as new construction it is more energy sufficient and a safer construction 
in an earthquake. 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:06 pm.     

By: Michael Reinhardt, Secretary 


